
Board of Civil Authority 

Feedback discussion notes 

2/7/2022 

This meeting was held in compliance with the January 2022 VT Open Meeting law amendments 

regarding fully remote electronic meetings. 

 

Members Present: JP Mary Ayer, John Lanza          

Selectboard: Mary Gavin, Joseph Ronan, Kevin Gish 

Town Clerk: Catherine Sartor 

Selectboard Assistant: Margy Becker, Nicola Shipman 

6:02PM 

Kevin Gish nominated Mary Gavin as Chair 

John Lanza second.  

Catherine Sartor began the meeting to discuss thoughts on further feedback to the State of Vermont 

Reapportionment Board and explained the most current map which keeps the 4 towns of Sharon, 

Thetford, Strafford and Norwich in its current configuration.  

Kevin Gish felt that feedback should be sent to the Reapportionment board reiterating our thoughts 

around maintaining the 4 town/two-member district.  All BCA members agreed that we should follow 

up. 

Motion by Mary Gavin to send feedback reiterating our previous feedback to the LAB. Seconded by Joe 

Ronan. Motion carried unanimously.  

Mary Gavin motioned to adjourn at 6:15PM. Kevin Gish seconded. The motion was carried unanimously, 

and the meeting was adjourned.  

 

Respectfully submitted 

Catherine Sartor, Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


